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April 11, 2024 
 
Otis Spriggs 
Director of Development Services/City Planner 
121 S Velasco  
Angleton, TX 77515 
ospriggs@angleton.tx.us 
 
RE: Parking around Brazoria County Courthouse and Administration Building 
 
Dear Mr. Spriggs, 
 
The parking around Brazoria County Courthouse and Administration Building is steadily 
increasing due to the growing County population, size of the jury duty calls, and construction of 
the new buildings. The County has observed that on-street parking along city streets including 
Locust, Arcola, Magnolia, and Live Oak has increased since the opening on the new 
Administration Building. The County constructed two large parking lots including 410 parking 
spots before the construction of the new building. However, most visitors to the downtown 
corridor are using the on-street parking even before these parking lots are full. Due to the lack of 
pavement markings and signage along the streets, these visitors are parallel parking along both 
sides of the streets, and in front of stop signs, crosswalks, and fire hydrants. This non-controlled 
street parking is creating issues for vehicles traveling these city streets, pedestrians going to the 
Courthouse, and city residents. The East side of Arcola Street, Live Oak Street, and Magnolia 
Street are in the residential area of the city and therefore the courthouse parking along these areas 
are adversely affecting these city residents.  
 
Brazoria County is requesting that the City of Angleton partners with us to installing pavement 
markings and signage to control parking and direct people to the county parking lots. The County 
is proposing to add angled parking along the West side of Arcola Street and add “No Parking 
Anytime” signs along the East side. The County is also proposing that “No Courthouse Parking” 
signs are installed along the East portion of Live Oak, Locust, and Magnolia Street. Finally, the 
County is proposing the addition of wayfinding signs to help direct traffic to the county parking 
lots. The attached exhibits show the proposed pavement markings and signage plan.  
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Below is the summary of responsibilities that the County is proposing for the City and County.  
 
Responsibilities of the City of Angleton:  

• Fabricating a total of 42 signs including “No Parking Anytime,” “No Courthouse 
Parking,” and “Stop” Signs (See Exhibit for quantity details) 

• Approval of pavement marking and signage installation on City Streets 

Responsibilities of Brazoria County: 
• Fabrication of wayfinding signs (See Exhibit for quantity details) 
• Installation of all signs 
• Installation of all pavement markings 

 
Brazoria County appreciates our partnership with the City of Angleton and thank you in advance 
for your assistance on this project.  
 
Please contact me or Matt Hanks if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
  
Karen O. McKinnon 
Assistant County Engineer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


